CONSOLIDATED FIRE DEPARTMENTS OF ENFIELD

CHAIRMAN:       Mark Zarcaro

V. CHAIRMAN:  Paul Meunier

MEMBERS:         Commissioner Beck


Captain Bertrand
       Commissioner Bourque 


Commissioner Bouthiette
                              D. Chief Higgins



D. Chief Hurley

                  D. Chief Prajzner



Commissioner Tallarita

A Special Meeting of the Consolidation Committee was held on May 23, 2024 at the Enfield 2 fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Chairman Zarcaro,  V. Chairman Meunier, Commissioner Beck, Captain Bertrand, Commissioner Bourque, D. Chief Higgins, D. Chief Hurley, D. Chief Prajzner, Commissioner Tallarita, and Recording Secretary Guyette. Our special guest was Reggie Freeman of The Freeman Group, LLC.
The meeting started at 6:30 p.m.  

MINUTES:  The minutes for May 9, 2024 were presented to the Board Members.  A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Beck and V. Chairman Meunier made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

Mr. Freeman gave a brief history of his company and his professional career.  He has spent twenty-two years in the fire service.  He currently works for AGI in the fire division.  He has been the Fire Chief in Hartford for six years and also in California.  He would be working with AP Triton on this consulting job. 

Chairman Zarcaro explained what Hazardville and Shaker Pines have accomplished so far in this project.  There are legal problems with the other departments joining into the Consolidation.  Thompsonville can have other departments merge into their departments to avoid giving assets to the town or seek legislation to change the 105 ruling they are currently under.  That would have to wait until October for the new legislature session. 

Mr. Freeman presented a roadmap he feels the Consolidation would follow, if he is appointed the supervisor of this project.   There would be regular meetings with him or APT as to the progress of the plan.  Before he could 
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send out a proposal, he would need to acquire more information from each department.
The committee will set up other appointments for a supervisor of the program with other consultant companies.

 President Zarcaro handed out new Rules of Governance for the new committee, with the five departments.  He also presented the original Resolution Plan of Consolidation, Summary of Progress as of January 1, 2024 and the approved Organizational Chart of the original two departments.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 6, 2024 at the Thompsonville station.
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by V. Chairman Meunier and Commissioner Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken.  It was unanimous and the motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary

